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Reference 

No.: 
CR-031-2022  

Draft No.: 1 

Committee: Committee of the Whole 

Date: 04/28/2022  

Action: No Recommendation  

 

REPORT: No Recommendation Vote 9-0: Council Members Hawkins, Burroughs, Dernoga, Franklin, 

Glaros, Harrison, Ivey, Taveras, and Turner. Absent: Streeter. 

 

The Prince George’s County Council convened as the Committee of the Whole on April 26, 2022, 

and April 28, 2022, to consider CR-031-2022. CR-031-2022 is a resolution regarding approving 

certain FY 2023 multi-year contracts exceeding an aggregate of Five Hundred Thousand dollars 

($500,000.00) for goods and services, as well as, multi-year personal service contracts exceeding an 

aggregate of One Hundred Thousand dollars ($100,000).  

 

Pursuant to Section 10-105 of County Code, the County Executive must submit a report listing all 

executory multiyear personal service contracts for the ensuing fiscal year exceeding an aggregate of 

One Hundred Thousand dollars ($100,000) per contractor, and all other executory multiyear 

contracts exceeding an aggregate of Five Hundred Thousand dollars ($500,000) for public review, 

comment, and approval action by the County Council.  
 

During the Committee meetings concerns were raised about the waivers and the need to make sure 

the County considered local vendors. Glenn Morehead, Deputy Director Office of Central Services 

provided additional information about the Contracts in question. Concerns were raised about the 

Tree Trimming Contract as it relates to local vendors. 

 

The Office of Law finds CR-031-2022 to be in proper legislative form with no impediments to its 

adoption. 

 

After a very robust discussion about the need for the County to reach out to our local community for 

the procurement of goods and services, the Prince George’s County Council, sitting as the 

Committee of the Whole, reported CR-031-2022 out with no recommendation, 9-0. 
 


